
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 15 FEBRUARY 2007


COS.33/07
REVIEW OF POLLING ARRANGEMENTS

The Electoral Services Officer (Mr Mitchell) presented Report LDS.19/07 regarding an annual review of polling arrangements in the City.  The Report presented the results of the latest review, made recommendations for changes to existing arrangements as appropriate, and summarised practical implications of recent changes in electoral law.

Mr Mitchell reported that the changes outlined in the recommendations were to wards that had City Council elections in May 2007.

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations :

(a) A Member raised concerns over the lack of toilet facilities for staff in portacabins being used as polling stations.  He also raised concerns about the lack of disabled access to those portacabins.

Mr Mitchell reported that, wherever possible, attempts were made to appoint election staff who lived locally to polling stations which were portacabins in order that facilities in their own homes could be used, otherwise a portaloo would be provided.  He stated that approximately 12 portcabins were used during an election and some of those presented access problems.  Failure to use portacabins would, unfortunately, cause greater problems trying to find alternative accommodation for polling stations.

A Member stated that it was important to look into the problems with disabled access and the Council should do everything it could to address the issue and ensure that the rights of disabled voters to exercise their vote were not compromised.

(b) A Member asked about the promotion of participation in elections and possible funding to assist with the implementation of the Electoral Administration Act 2006.

Mr Mitchell stated that he was still awaiting advice from the Government on new funding which should be received shortly and he hoped that some extra promotion would be able to be carried out before the May 2007 elections.

RESOLVED –  That Report LDS.19/07 be noted and the issues raised by the Committee would be referred to the Executive and the City Council.







